CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE: March 11, 1993 Page 1 of 2
TIME: 11:00 A.M.

PLACE: Davco Farm, Southborough, MA

PRESENT: Frank Perrin, Ray Davis, Richard Day, Stephen Henry,

Jeffrey Bean, David Scott

1. The minutes of the February 11, 1992 Commissioners Meeting were
unanimously approved.

2. The following payrolls were unanimously approved:

2/13/93 $6850.44 2/20/93 $6930.05
2/249 /93 $6976.40 3/6/93 $6976.40

3. Invoices totalling $2115.79 were unanimously approved.

4. Water Management jobs completed in Westborough and Natick. Started
job in Boxborough but found too much ice. Moved to Hudson. Have a
project in Shirley which is presently being held up due to transfer
of ownership which necessitates getting permission from new owners.

Littleton job coming up. Fitchburg job was done on Electric Avenue.
Inside work progressing whenever inclement weather puts a stop to
outside jobs.

Plan on larviciding first week of April; weather permitting.

5. News releases were sent out to all our towns on 2/10/93. These hit
the papers and they notify people who are No Sprays to notify their
city or town clerk prior to March 1st. We will pick up the "No
Spray" and abide by them.

6. Annual Report was given to each Commissioner at this meeting.
Individual Town Reports were distributed to each town along with
appropriate videos. There have been 180 videos disbursed in our
area, including several copies to cable TV stations.

7. A copy of Legislature up-date of 252 was presented to each
Commissioner. Hopefully it will get a House Reference Number. Upon
receiving this reference number, we then can start the promotion of
1t

8. The Town of Acton wishes to rejoin our project. All necessary
correspondence pertaining to it was included in each Commissioner's
packet. Certainly David's answer dated 3/10/93 is a most
comprehensive outline of our project's operation and he should be
complemented for such a masterpiece.
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9. Town of Westford correspondence is rather self explanatory but very
interesting. First, CMMCP is not a standby emergency mosquito
control project; it is a 365 days a year operation with proper
professional knowledge and modern equipment to set in motion a
continued source reduction program and to effectively administer
such a program.

David's letter of 3/12/93 (tomorrow) is right on track - it's
beautiful.

10. What do we know of towns who are possibly going before their Annual
Town Meeting to get out? Our usual ... Town of Lunenburg, then
possibly Shirley and possibly Westford.

11. Lease has been signed for two years.

12. New Business:

Health Clinic on April 13th in Natick will be attended by CMMCP.

Chelmsford and Westford hold a Health Clinic together. Richard and
David will work it out for CMMCP to have a booth.

David will be going to New Jersey meeting in Atlantic City.

13. The Commissioner's packet is a hell of a lot to digest but it's an
excellent way to keep up.

14. Meeting adjourned 12:00 Noon

15. Next meeting March 8, 1993 at 11:00 A.M.

APPROVED: ¥:/é§icfhﬁﬁéf'ﬁ%<;2/iﬂ- Chairman



